

13 May 2016

NEWSLETTER 2016/592

www.allsaints-leekwootton.warwickshire.sch.uk www.easyfundraising.org.uk admin3588@welearn365.com

Dear Parents,

This week's news

This has certainly been a 'Keep Calm and Carry On' week. Well done to Year 6, who with the support of many culinary delights- Mrs Booth's delicious bacon butties, cakes of every size and types and those little jelly babies who want to say thank you when you put your hand up, have sailed through the week with a spring in their step. Thank you also to Waller who have willingly given up their classroom and have made life easy for us all.

Class Highlights of the Week:

Oak Class: This week in Oak it has been a real pleasure and delight to read some of the Beatrix Potter stories with the children. They have loved her animal sketches and written lots about them. In maths lots of pizza's and cakes helped us learn about 1/2 and 1/4. We also started looking at the coins and discussing their colour, shape and size. Wanted- any old beanbags, bottles and containers for capacity work next week.

Ash Class: The Year 1 and 2 children have made beautiful observational drawings of leaves and other natural forms. They closely examined the objects before drawing every line, shape and detail in pencil and ink. Next we'll create a fabric collage of plants and flowers.

Wanted small pieces / scraps of fabric in different colours, plain and patterns for collage work. Please leave for Mrs Rose early next week.

The Ash Class cake sale will be on Tuesday 24th May, after school. (Please note change of date.

Volunteers needed to help set up and sell please. Contact teachers if you can Help.)

Dudley Class: Yesterday was filled with exciting Ancient Egyptian facts. Everyone was 'Walking like an Egyptian' all looking fantastic in the costumes. In the afternoon we showed off our pottery skills to make good luck amulets to bring good fortune and to satisfy 'The Gods'. A brilliant day!

Waller Class: This week, Waller have been getting a taste of what Wise classroom is like, as we have been based there. Congratulations to the children for dealing with a lot of changes to their normal routine in a very sensible way.

In maths we have looked at decimal subtraction and negative numbers.

In reading we have been identifying different genres according to their features. We have also been writing instructions on how to make a mummy! On Thursday, we found out a little more about life in Ancient Egypt when we 'Walked like Egyptians'.

Wise Class: In Wise Class this week, we have

Wise Class: In Wise Class this week, we have worked with determination and energy whilst working through our SATs.

The Year 6's have made us all so very proud by the way they have coped with each day and every child should be extremely pleased with all their hard work. It has been a week of cakes, smiles and more cakeswell done all!

Amazing Maths Group Monday 16th May

On Monday we are bringing all of our Green Leek Year 5 children together at Burton Green. They will have a super day of problem solving in mathematics with varied opportunities to apply their skills. This will give them the opportunity to work together in a larger single age group to share, develop and extend ideas and strategies.

It will also provide an opportunity for all of Year 5 to get to know each other a little better before we all go to France.

France Meeting Thursday 19th May 7.00

We have now begun the final countdown in our arrangements for our residential visit to Normandy in June.

We are holding a final information evening on Thursday which is important for parents and children. This will be at All Saints' so that all parents can be familiar with the departure and arrival point for our visit.

School Photos

Class and group photos were taken last Friday. The children have received photograph samples this week. Please check bags and return orders to school or order online.

Safeguarding Corner

NSPCC's Speak out. Stay safe

The NSPCC's is visiting our school to make sure our children have the knowledge and understanding they need to stay safe from abuse.

This programme is designed to compliment work that already takes place in school through 'Taking Care' and 'Spring Fever'.

Assemblies will take place next Friday, 19th May and will be followed by workshops for Years 5 & 6 on Tuesday 25th May.

A low key sponsored workout is part of the package so forms will be sent out and if you would like to contribute to the work of the NSPCC this would be appreciated by them.

Further details will be sent out in a letter.

Sport

Year 6 Kenilworth Rounders Tournament

The Year 6 children will be competing in the annual tournament at Kenilworth School on Wednesday 25th May

Year 5 Kenilworth Cricket Festival

Following their coaching sessions, Year 5 will be taking part in the annual festival at Kenilworth Cricket Club on Wednesday 18th May.

Year 4 Kenilworth Cricket Festival

Following their coaching sessions, Year 4 will be taking part in the annual festival at Kenilworth Cricket Club on Wednesday 25th May.

ADMISSIONS 2016

We have vacancies for September in Year 5. Please do not hesitate to ring Mrs Patterson if you are interested in places.

ADMISSIONS 2017

I would like to invite parents of children who are due to start school in September 2017 to visit the school on our:

OPEN MORNINGS

Join Mrs Patterson on a guided tour around the school in a small group, with the opportunity to ask any questions that you might have.

28th June 2016

9.30am or 11.00am

Please ring 01926 400498 to reserve your place.

Akany Avoko- Valentines Day Monday 9th May

Thank you for donations received. If you forgot it's not too late.

Friends of Madagascar Meeting

Saturday May 7th. All from All Saints' are very welcome to attend. Stalls of Malagasy crafts, a quest speaker and buffet lunch.

All Saints' Extra - All Clubs end at 4.30 pm, Chill Out ends at 5.15pm.

Mrs Garlick is available by email on garlick.a@welearn365.com or via the school telephone number 01926 400498.

P.T.F.A: Making a difference!

Our next Steering Group meeting is on 7^{th} June at 7.30pm in 'The Hub'. All welcome.

CHILDRENS BINGO!!! EYES DOWN TONIGHT AT 6pm. Carriages at 7.30 please.

Family Night Out at the Sports and Social Club in Leek Wootton Tuesday 17th May 5pm onwards

Cricket Matches

Junior cricket match begins a 5pm followed by adult match at 6pm. Please come along and join the evening whether you are playing or not.

All children who have sent their slips back will be playing. Don't have your tea, Mrs P is lighting the barbecue!

School v Village Cricket Match 28th June

We have arranged our traditional sporting event and this year fu raised will once again be in aid of Myton Hospice. An opportunity for children and adults to play.

15th July Summer Barbecue

Please save the date for our major end of term fundraiser.

Many employers have community funds where they support employee volunteers of 'match fund stalls' at these kind of events. Please ask the question, we would appreciate you following it up.

Stalls work well when a year group get together and organise a rota. Please start thinking about this now. No offer of help is ever refused, many hands make light work.

Use our Virtual Shop. www.easyfundraising.org.uk

Just go to the site and register, we are listed as All Saints Leek Wootton.

ADVANCE NOTICE SAVE THE DATE! Saturday May 13th 2017

All Saints' Spring Ball Summer 2017
The Warwickshire Golf Club
Leek Wootton

Tickets £39.00/ person. Tables of 8 or 10.

Please return the slip below with a non-returnable deposite of £10/ person to the school Office.

If anybody can help with rerquests and collection of raffle and auction prizes for this ball please contact Julie Saunders 07968 031831

Further details available from kimberleylunn@yahoo.co.uk

School Reversible Coat Found

Somebody left a reversible coat in the swimming pool changing room. It isn't named but has been found. Please contact the office if it is your's.



SUNDAY 9th OCTOBER 2016

WE NEED YOU! PLEASE BOOK THE DATE TO RUN OR HELP.

We are now at the point that we would appreciate people planning to help on the day itself. A team of people will be needed at both schools, the start and the finish, for: car park duties, refreshments, helping with the bag drop, admin tasks and marshals on the route.

SPONSORS: There are a number of items that we need for the race that we are looking for businesses to sponsor. If you can help please contact us.

If you are a willing volunteer please email head3143@welearn365.com giving your name and your preferred task.

We are planning to include the first names of all the children at All Saints' and Burton Green on the Tee Shirt design. Tee shirts will be sold to runners and to children at both schools. Please contact Mrs Patterson if you would prefer your child's name not to be included by Friday 20th May.

ALL SAINTS TOGETHER - at All Saints' Church

"Your Kingdom Come" – a walk through the Lord's Prayer in All Saints' Church Open daily, 5th to 15th May 2016. ALL WELCOME

Also follow this on Twitter @LWAllSaints; Facebook: All Saints Leek Wootton; or on the Church Website www.leekwoottonchurch.co.uk

Sunday 15th May - PENTECOST

8.00am Holy Communion

9.30am Holy Communion with Children's Groups including opportunity for prayer and anointing for equipping to serve God better through the power of his Holy Spirit.

Wednesday May 18th

10.30am Midweek Holy Communion

Sunday May 22nd

9.30am All Age Holy Communion with Children's Groups

Sunday May 29th

9.30am All Age Holy Communion

Wednesday June 1st

10.30am Midweek Holy Communion

Sunday June 5th

8.00am Holy Communion9.30am All Age Worship

3.00pm Summer Church Tea + "Cherishing

Churchyard Trail"

Sunday June 12th

8.00am Holy Communion

9.30am NO SERVICE – Road closed for "2 Castle's

Run"

3.00pm **MESSY CHURCH** – Celebrating the

Queen@90

Tee Shirt Design

Mon 16 May Birmingham Airport Trip Years 3&4 Amazing Maths Group Yr 5 at BG Tues 17 May All Saints V Burton Green Cricket Wed 18 May Yr 5 Cricket Festival Thur 19 May 7 pm France Meeting

Awards

Truly Brilliant: Sam Agoston, Asa Barratt, Edward Wheals, Anton Hellings, Nathaniel Hall, Josh Houlihan, Daniel Erskine, Charlotte Pettifer Platinum: Harry Wager, Chloe Roberts Gold: Oliver Mason Raising the Roof - Isabel Digby

Mathlete of the Week KS2 Archie Thompson KS1 Ella Docherty

Reception Panagiotis Nezis

All Saints' Spring Ball Summer 2017, The Warwickshire Golf Club

I would like to reserveplaces at 'The Spring Ball' and enclose a non-returnable deposit of £10 per
person £
Please name other people on your table
Signed

May 13 th	6-7.30pm Bingo Evening.
May 16 th	pm Year 5 Amazing Maths at Burton Green
May 17 th	5.00 Green Leek Cricket match. 5pm Junior, 6pm adult team
May 18 th	10. 00-2.00 Year 5 Cricket Festival at Kenilworth Cricket Club
May 19 th	NSPCC Assemblies for Key Stages 1 & 2
	7.00 France meeting for parents and pupils. Important to attend.
May 24 th	3.15 Ash Cake Sale (Change of date)
	7.00 Reception 2016 Induction Evening for parents.
May 25 th	am NSPCC workshops for Year 5 & Year 6.
	10.00- 2.00 Year 4 Cricket Festival at Kenilworth Cricket Club
	1.00 - 3.00 Year 6 Rounders tournament at Kenilworth School
•	Up- Half Term
May 26 th and a	·
June 6 th	Return to school
	Spring Fever Week
June 7 th	7.30 P.T.F.A.
June 8 th	Reception 2016 Group Induction
June 10 th	Queen's Celebration Day
	Oak Class Cake Sale
June 11 th	2.00 pm Church Fete and Village Queen's Birthday Celebration Country Dancing displays. P.T.F.A
June 12 th	2.00 - 6pm Burton Green Community Fun Day
June 13 th	9.30 - 3.00 Green Leek Years 2 & 3 Music Day at Burton Green
June 14 th	4.00 KDPSA Field Events at Kenilworth School
- 41	7.00 All Saints' Resources Committee
June 15th	Reception 2016 Group Induction
T 1/th	9.20 Open Assembly Tom Millington
June 16 th	New Dudley & Waller Day of the African Child
	New Oak & Ash Bug Man 4.00 KDPSA Track Events at Edmonscote Track
June 17 th	9.20 Oak Class assembly
June 19 th	Residential Visit France Years 5 & 6.
June 22 nd	Reception 2016 Group Induction
June 23rd	Return from France
June 24 th	2.30 Ash Class assembly
June 28 th	New Open Morning 2017 Places
	5.00 Pupils Cricket Match, 6.00 School v Village Cricket Match
June 29 th	Induction Day Year 6. September classes YR - Year 5
	Reception 2016 Induction 9.20 Open Assembly then coffee and chat
	4.30-6.30 Open Evening
	6.45 Green Leek Performance and Standards Committee
	8.00 Green Leek Resources Cttee
July 1 st	7.30 Years 3 & 4 Sleepover
July 4 th	1.00 Y 5 Amazing Maths at All Saints', Y 4 Green Leek Lego WeDo
July 5 th	6.00 Country Dancing at Kenilworth Castle
	7.00 Green Leek Governing Body at All Saints'
July 6 th	9.20 Open Assembly Peter Burns
	New Wellie Wednesday & Y1 Multiskills at Burton Green
July 7 th	Y1&2 Kenilworth Castle
July 12 th	2.00 Dress Rehearsal
July 11 th	Oak & Ash The Ugly Bug Ball
July 12th	Reports to Parents out
July 14th	7.00 Year 5& 6 Performance
July 15 th	6.00 PTFA Family Barbecue

July 19th 5-7.30 Parents Evening

July 20th 9.15 Pot of Gold and Leavers Assembly All Saints' Church

July 21st Sports Day

5.00 Year 6 Leavers social event

July 22nd am Children's informal Talent Show

Break Up